Home & School Association

General Meeting
Media Room
       Nov. 22, 2011
· Welcome/Opening Remarks  6:30 by Merle Campbell, President. In attendance was Keith Comeau, Rhonda Johnston, Kevin Dunn, Carolyn Simmons, Kyla Landry, Kim Mah,  Tricia Rooney, Barry Johnston
· Minutes of Last General Meeting was read by Carolyn. 
· Approval of Minutes:  1st:  Merla and 2nd: Keith
· Business Arising from minutes:   

· Benches have been ordered for the gazebo will be here next Thursday.

· Name the gazebo contest is finished.  The name is Dragon Den.
· The rink is finished. Volunteers worked hard on Saturday November 19th to complete it.
· Treasurer’s Report:  In Greg’s absence Kevin Dunn gave the treasurer’s report. Account balances are
· Breakfast Account:  $1172.18
· General Account: $2214.69

· Keith Comeau asked if there was a Thank You card sent to the Fire Department for their donation to the Breakfast program.  Carolyn will check with Natalee.

· Breakfast program cost $104.00/week

· Merle was going to approach Rae’s Trailer for a possible sponsorship for the Breakfast Program.

· Correspondence:  None
· New Business:     
· Tricia asked if was possible to start a “Pay in Advance” program for popcorn.  Carolyn is going to start this for January.


Membership:  Kim reported that there are 77 members.  Mrs. 


Gardiner’s Grade Two class won free popcorn for the most 



families enrolled. They have 9 families who are Home and School 


members.
· Fundraising:  Rubber bracelets with “Be A Friend To Make A Friend” and “Gretna Green is a Great Place To Learn” will be ordered.  Barry Johnston’s company “North East Orthotics” offered pay for them.
· Spell-A Thon – The date for this year’s Spell – A-thon was set for February 15th to start.  The test would be on February 23th and the prize Assembly will be on February 28th.

· Prizes were discussed and Kim suggested that anyone who brought in $100.00 or more would have their name in for a draw for first place prize.  Students who brought in $50.00 or more would be entered for 2nd place prize and anyone who brought in 25.00 or more would be entered for 3rd place prize.  There will also be a prize for top class, and draws for Empire Theatre tickets. 
· Next Meeting:  The next meeting is Tuesday December 13, 2011 at 6:30 in the upstairs media room.
· Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 by Merle Campbell.
Respectfully Submitted,

Carolyn Simmons

For 

Natalee Morehouse

H & S Secretary
